South Windsor Panthers – Minutes 4-29-09
	Minutes
	

	
	

	President (Dave Hodge)
	See New Business

	
	

	Vice President(Steve)
	No report

	
	

	Treasurer (Paul)
	Received $1,003 check from cheer competition.  Majority of registration $ is in (148 registrants so far).  Paul will check out the possibility of a higher yielding savings account and report back at the next meeting.  General discussion about long-term planning for big expense items like lights/uniforms, that are one-time or only periodically.  Committee made up of Paul, Darren and Greg will look at estimating what these expense items will be in upcoming years to help with budget planning.

	Concession and Apparel Coordinator (Anne Marie)
	Cheer apparel is online.

	Fundraising Coordinator (Darren)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Equipment (Steve Harz)
	Targeting last week of school for distribution of equipment.  We will also offer parents the opportunity to order an all-in-one girdle at an additional expense.  The old girdles (with pads that need to be inserted) will still be offered at no additional cost, but many parents will appreciate the simplicity of the all-in-one girdle and we will be able to offer a reduced price and higher quality product than if they were to purchase it on their own.

	
	

	Secretary (Greg )
	No report

	
	

	Parent Liaison(Dave R.)
	No report

	
	

	Cheerleading League Rep (Ursula)
	AACCA certification (safety) attended by 5 of 6 coaches.

	
	

	Cheerleading Coordinator (Kim)
	Made motion to accept the following coaches for cheer this year:

A-team:  Krystyna Kluntz, Kristin Anselmo

B-team:  Kim Parlapiano

C-team:  Chantelle Giroux

MM:  (still looking for candidate)

Motion passed unanimously.
Apparel is out on the website and parents have been notified.

	
	.  

	League Rep (Gayle)
	Changes have been made to CTYFL by-laws.  They are available on their website.  Nothing very significant in the changes  Most notable is the modification to punting for C-team and MM.  Teams now will have the option of simply turning the ball over to the other team after moving the ball 25yds (since teams at this level rarely have an effective punter).  Also the meeting of captains/referees before the second half will be skipped to help save time. 
Motion to accept changes in the league by laws passed unanimously

	
	

	Field Director(Kevin)
	Permit for temp lights are in for practice field.  Town Council has waived competitive bidding to push along the shed project at Rye St.

	
	

	General Discussions
	

	New Business
	Registration #’s to-date:
A – 17

B – 41 (includes 3 o/l (older but lighter) from A team)

C – 64

MM – 24

Board was unanimous that 41 was too many kids for one team.  So there will be two B teams.  It was decided that we will stay with two C-teams even though the overall numbers are up from last year.  Discussion followed as to what the best way to split the teams was.  Options discussed included 1) split by school district 2) draft 3) by age 4) by grade.  The two choices that had the most support were having a draft or splitting by age.  Both options had pros and cons.  

Drafting kids every year would give kids new teammates each year, as well as different coaches (sometimes).  Drafting would ensure a more balanced set of teams competitively.  With different coaches looking at kids each year, kids might not be as likely to be “stuck” in a particular position.

Splitting the teams by age would continue a movement that we started last year with the C-teams.  Dave Hodge has had discussions with the league and the league has ensured him that the younger squads would be seeded lower.  Also the league has changed the division formats so that teams will face more similarly-seeded teams during the year, so it would be very unlikely that the younger squads would be overmatched every week, which was a problem we had with the C-9’s last year.  If we stick with teams split by age, many kids will have the same teammates for 4 to 5 years.  This will create a camaraderie among the kids that will carry them through to the high school program.  Our program will also make it a point to have the different age groups practice together more often.  This will help the kids by exposing them to different coaches and giving them different levels of competition on a regular basis at practice.  
A motion was made to split the B and C teams based on age, generally, making allowances for o/l kids.  Also, due to the high number of 9yr old registrants, any additional 2009 registrations for 9yr olds will be assigned to the 10yr old team or be put on a wait list (parent’s choice).  Motion was passed unanimously.
One further note on splitting the teams by age - that although we are splitting teams by age this year there is no guarantee that the same approach will be used in future years for a variety of reasons including (but not limited to) 1) the distribution of players by age might be too unbalanced or 2) the league may establish rules regarding how teams may be split.  Coaches will advise their parents and players of this so that they understand that there is no guarantee that next year's split will be done the same way.
Dave made a motion to accept his recommendations for Head Coaches this year.  Coaches have been meeting regularly to prepare for the season.  Recommendations are as follows:

A – Steve Kaczmarek

B-12 – Jason Race

B–11 – George Oulette

C–10 – Darren Demartino

C-9 – Dave Hodge

MM – yet to be determined

Motion passed unanimously.



	
	


Panthers Board Meeting Attendance
	Name
	Title
	Attended

	Dave Hodge
	President
	Y

	Steve Kaczmarek
	Vice President
	Y

	Darren DeMartino
	Fundraising Coordinator
	N

	Paul Amata
	Treasurer
	Y

	Anne Marie Sollima
	Concession and Apparel Coordinator 
	Y

	Kim Parlapiano
	Cheerleading Coordinator
	Y

	Steve Harz
	Equipment Manager
	Y

	Gayle Odell
	League Rep
	Y

	Kevin Foley
	Facilities Manager
	Y

	Ursula Giroux
	Cheerleading League Rep
	Y

	Dave Romejko
	Parent Liaison
	Y

	Greg Micoletti
	Secretary
	Y


Guests
	
	4-29
	3-25
	2-25
	1-28
	12-18
	11-25
	10-22

	Dan Lacy
	Y
	Y
	
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Ed Sullivan
	Y
	Y
	
	Y
	Y
	Y
	


4/29/09 – also in attendance was Dan Van Horn

3/25/09 – no additional guests

2/25/09 – no guests

1/28/09 – no additional guests

12/18/08 – also in attendance were Jason Race and Mike Kelly
11/25/08 – also in attendance were Ursula Giroux, Ann Marie Sollima, Gary Bazzano, Bill Grieder, Derrick Butler and Mike Kelly
10/22/08- also in attendance were Ursula Giroux and Jim Castellone.
	                                                  Non Board Voting Members for May 09 meeting  (2 votes)

	Dan Lacy
	

	Ed Sullivan
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